HT Update Friday 20/9/24

Dear pupils, staff and parents/carers,

Sports Achievement Awards Night
· We enjoyed a fantastic evening recognising the varied and impressive achievements of our young people. 
· It was great to welcome Taylor Winyard back to PHS as guest speaker. Taylor gave a very inspiring address about her world record breaking rowing achievements, emphasising embracing setbacks and teamwork.
· Sport and other ‘extra-curricular’ activities are very much part of how we see pupil achievement in PHS.

Assemblies
· We had assemblies today to outline the school improvement priorities. The Leadership Group of the Student Parliament were great in addressing the S1-S3 assemblies.
· We talked about how our priorities are to develop how we meet the needs of all learners, leadership in the school and the main priority of planning our S1-S3 curriculum.
· We looked at what recent pupil surveys have told us and how they are influencing what we are working on.
 
Staff meeting to support dyslexic learners
· We used our staff meeting on Wednesday to work together on how we can keep improving the experience of our dyslexic learners.
· We learnt about different strategies that a group of staff have developed, working closely with the Dyslexia Collective group of parents, staff and young people. 

Next week
· Monday 23 September - S3 Parents Progress and Achievement Evening 5pm –7pm (online)
· Tuesday 24 September – UCAS Information Evening 6.30pm-7.30pm 

Yours faithfully,

Kevin Ryalls
Headteacher


